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NOTICE-

REPORT
On 6th October 2021, the Department of Commerce of Dr Ambedkar College,

Deekshabhoomi, Nagpur had organised a webinar on youth empowerment. Mr.

Nitin Lonkar (immediate past president, Butibori Manufacturers Associations),



Mr. Shravan Kumar (Vice District Governor District,3234 Lions Club

International), Mr. Hemant Adgaonkar (esteemed speaker of the webinar,

former MD and founder Ensoft) , Mr. Sanjay Pathak,Lions Club President and

Mrs. Gauri Chavan, President , Lions Club Karad Nakshatra were present .

Students were given a brief introduction about the Lions club by Mrs. Shefali

Chouksey. This was followed by an address by Principal Dr Mrs. B.A. Mehere,

who appreciated the collaboration and efforts by the Lions club for the initiative

of youth empowerment awareness. Mr. Shravan Kumar gave an introduction

and information about Lions club international activities. This was followed by

an address by Head of the Department, Dr Varsha Panbude who gave the

introductory remark and explained the purpose of the webinar to the audience.

Mrs. Shefali Chouksey introduced resource person Mr. Hemant Adgaonkar. He

did a presentation and addressed the students.He explained the in-depth

understanding of youth empowerment and helped students assess their career

planning through various techniques like interest profiling through the RIASEC

model. He explained the self assessment procedure also through SWOC

Analysis. He also explained the process of why motivation is nurtured, how the

process happens and what leads to the ultimate product. Finally he addressed the

important issue of mobile addiction and how students can avoid it by

channelising their energies to better activities.Following which a questions and

answers session was conducted. Vote of thanks was given by lions club

president Mr. Sanjay Pathak. This was followed by a vote of thanks by college

faculty ,Mrs. Shefali Chouksey  and the meeting came to an end.

Around 136 students participated in the webinar. The session proved to be a

great success and positive feedback was received wherein students stated that

they were benefited by it and would like to attend more such sessions in future
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